
St. Matthew’s Annual Meeting 

January 28, 2018 

Minutes: 

The body of St. Matthew’s gathered for lunch after worship on Sunday, January 

28, 2018, to reflect upon the past year of events and to plan the future of the 

community. Fanny Neely was appointed secretary for the annual meeting and 

after a short welcome by Rev. Slaymaker, reports of the previous year’s 

committee works were given by chairpeople in attendance. All were reports were 

compiled in booklet form for all to read and take home. 

A short question and answer period was followed by the announcement of 

Diocesan Convention appointments: Justin Wright and Chris Ellis will represent St. 

Matthew’s as delegates with Jessica Wright and Fanny Neely on board as 

alternates.  

The community of St. Matthew’s is most appreciative to those retiring Vestry 

members, Chris Yarberry and Ginny Falls. Neither could be at the annual meeting 

so Lorrie will mail the cards that everyone signed for them in appreciation for 

their service.  

The nomination committee recommended Susan Alford and Fanny Neely as new 

Vestry members. Motion: Bucky Ellis, Second: Ellen Gregan.  That all nominations 

cease and to accept the current nominees by acclamation.  Motion passed 

unanimously. 

Rev. Slaymaker appointed Chris Ellis Senior Warden for 2018. 

The group enjoyed the presentation of the Gargoyle Awards. 

Meeting adjourned at 1:45. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Fanny Neely 


